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	BOXER SHORTS        

NEWS BRIEFS for the INDIANAPOLIS BMW CLUB

 Janaury2012



JANUARY 22, 2012 1:00 PM

Margie Ledgerwood

7702 Maxwelton Street

Mooresville, IN  46158

70 West to Exit 66 (Plainfield Mooresville exit) Turn Left (south New 267) and travel exactly two miles (Road

 becomes a T) Turn left (South Old 267) and travel exactly one mile (The Highlands) turn Left and I’m the 4th 

house on the left (Top of hill).
This meeting will be our planning of future rides, monthly meetings, etc.  If you would like to host a meeting or 

have a ride to put on the calendar, please feel free to let me know in advance.  
Please RSVP to margieledgerwood@msn.com or call (317) 627-8375.  Please let me know by so our host will 


know how to plan for the main course.  This is extremely helpful for anyone hosting a club meeting.  

 
********* (RSVP = let me know you are coming!!!!!_ **************
Hosting Meetings

We are trying to make it easy to host a monthly club meeting for anyone interested. The club will reimburse up to $75.00 to provide the main dish along with soft drinks.  The club has a community Tote which contains the silverware, napkins, plates etc. which Margie Ledgerwood will coordinate with each host.  She will make sure the tote is fully supplied before the club meeting.  She will also have the club signs for each Host to use.  The club also has several banquet tables which Harold Patterson is storing.  Please coordinate with him if you need any of the tables.  Also we are asking each club member to RSVP for each meeting.  This will help the Host better prepare for a club meeting.  Remember meetings should not be stressful on the Host if we each do our part.

2012 Dues Renewals are on the way
The Dues Renewals, Banquet Reservation and Mileage Forms are in the process of being emailed...  If you do not receive an email with your personal Renewal Form, please contact Indymembership@gmail.com.  Galen and Tracy will ensure that one is emailed to you right away.  For those that receive the Boxer Shorts via regular mail, a hard copy renewal statement and banquet reservation will be mailed to you.  If anyone has any questions or concerns regarding the renewal process please contact Galen Reinhold at 317-625-6222 or Tracy Reinhold at 317-294-2365.  Thank you and we look forward to a wonderful new year of riding to come!
2011 Mileage Deadline
Mileage needs to be turned into Harold Patterson cell: 294-8197 haroldrp2@aol.com no later than 

January 15, 2012.

Thank you
I want to thank the club for the beautiful planter & for all the prayers & email received.  This is a great bunch of friends.  Also thanks for everyone who came to the viewing & service.  We really appreciate it.  Diane & Wendell Owens

Birthdays

I would like to get your opinion on publishing the birthdays.  I sometimes do not get everyone’s on the list and I truly apologize for that.  I would like to know if the club would like me to continue with the birthdays each month.  I need to hear from you to determine if this will continue to be a part of the newsletter.
             JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

Judy Pearson 1/12
 motojapearson@att.net
Webb Bernhardt 1/13
 indybeemer@gmail.com
Jim Stocking 1/21
 jimmyrocket@prodigy.net
Harold Patterson 1/22
 haroldrp2@aol.com
Steve Ousnamer 1/25
 mro@tds.net
Banquet

Remember the banquet is on February 18th 6-12 at Primo Banquet Hall, Plainfield, Indiana.  Cocktails will begin at 6:00 pm with dinner served at 7:30 if that works for everyone.  We have plenty of room for everyone to attend. As many of you knew we have outgrown the Rathskeller and with the cost of parking downtown now the EC committee made the decision to move to a bigger location with plenty of free parking and easy access from me 70. The cost is $35.00 per person.  We will have a cash bar as well as door prizes and a silent auction.  Remember all the auction proceeds benefit the club.  I need to have a head count the first of February area so it is very important that you send in your money.  The banquet is a great time and I truly hope that all of you will be able to attend.  It is not too late to donate items for the silent auction and/or door prizes.  Check out your closets for hats, tee shirts, or other items that would make nice door prizes.  Remember the success depends on each of us.
Boxer Shorts submittals:

Submit your articles, “for sale ads” want ads, birthday/anniversary notices and ride plans, etc. for the following month’s issue of the Boxer Shorts no later than the 27th. Please email to: margieledgerwood@msn.com  

SATURDAY MORNING NO BIG DEAL BREAKFAST – Breakfast at Shapiro’s Delicatessen 808 S. Meridian St. Indianapolis, IN around 8:30 every Saturday.

National Rally 

This is a copy of an email that was sent looking for volunteers for the National Rally.  If anyone is interested please contact the committee people below.

At this year’s national rally in Sedalia we will again have the GS Giant event.  In addition there will be street only version, the GT Giant.  Both events run entirely by volunteers.   We are looking for your assistance in helping get the word out to those who might be interested in helping.

 

If you have members interested in assisting with the GS Giant event, please have them contact Ian Schmeisser at ians@bellsouth.net.

Members wishing to help out with the GT Giant event, please contact David Grant at hawk_racer_843@yahoo.com.

 

Below is a list of some of the tasks that need volunteers.  

 

•             GPS route planning experts 

•             Score keeping spreadsheet experts - work with us to tally everyone's score, we need an Excel guru + a backup

•             Data wrangler - someone to work alongside the scorekeepers to offload, organize and upload pics and videos.

•             Tour fixers - people with local knowledge and maybe a car to haul some food and beer.

•             Day ride leaders

•             Track construction, maintenance and dismantle - we'll need 3-4 people here for 3 days ahead of the rally to help build the track (don't worry; there will be some earthmoving equipment involved!)

•             Track gate control - for Friday and Saturday

•             Track open session monitors 

•             Judges and bike picker-uppers 

•             Subject matter experts to give seminars - let us know what you're interested in doing.

•             Training assistants - this is still in development under the Rider Performance University program, but let us know if you're interested in helping out.

•             Photographer(s) - we need people who can shoot pictures and post on-line. We need people who have nice cameras that and that know how to work all the buttons. Photoshop skills very helpful.

•             Videographer/editor(s) - we plan to put together an event video and need footage and possibly editorial talent to help us get it all together.

 Beth Cooper
BMW MOA
Membership Manager
636-394-7277 (Office)
636-391-1811 (Fax)
Camp Victory Donation

Our donation was acknowledged in the December issue of the BMW ON on page 15 for anyone that is interested.

Gather up as many good experiences as possible 

It increases your chance of being a pleasant old person.

President:  Margie Ledgerwood, Vice President: Jay Beery, Secretary:  Theresia Shearer, 

Treasurer: Brenda Haybarker, Yahoo Contact:  Dave Bernhardt, Website: Chris Eisenhauer,

Membership:  Tracy & Galen Reinholt, Editor:  Margie Ledgerwood, Facebook: Indianapolis BMW Club
For membership information please contact:  Tracy & Galen Reinholt:  IndyMembership@gmail.com
Or phone: Home: (765) 325-2514 or Galen Cell: (317) 625-6222 
To submit items for Boxer Shorts:  margieledgerwood@msn.com
Website:  www.indyBMWClub.webs.com
 “Live to Ride; Ride to Eat”
